
The Athletic Training Program at the University of West Florida (UWF) displayed compassion and hard 

work helping those affected by Hurricane Michael.  Three faculty and sixteen students from the UWF 

ATP took the initiative to coordinate a clean-up effort for two of their fellow UWF athletic training 

students whose houses were impacted by the storm.  They cleared rubble and debris from houses and 

delivered freshly baked goods to workers, volunteers and victims.  UWF Program Director Rich Frazee 

states, “These students are a part of our family and we felt like the least we could do was to provide our 

support to help.  We spent the entire day together from sun up to sun down.” 

 

 


